
MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil Masses: 5:00, 7:30 p.m. 
Sunday Masses: 7:00, 8:30, 10:00, 11:30 a.m., 
 1:00 p.m., 3:30 p.m. (Spanish) 
 5:00 p.m. 
 
 

Daily Masses: 6:30, 8:00 a.m. Monday through 
 Saturday 
  
  

First Friday Masses:  7:30 p.m. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 
Religious Education Director, Mr. Reyes Ruiz  

In Case of Absences - CCD Office - 703-880-4307 
 

September - May 
Grades K-4 Pre-School - Ages 3-5 
Saturday 9:00-10:30 a.m. Sunday during 10 a.m. Mass 
 Spanish 1:30 - 3:00 p.m. 
Grades 5-8   
Monday 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
Tuesday 7:00 - 8:30 p.m. (RCIC/Special Sacraments)  
 

Religious Education Secretary - 703-880-4305 
   

YOUTH MINISTRY 
Director of Youth Ministry:  
Mr. David Bristow, 703-880-4309 
Jr. High School Youth - Grades 7-8 
High School Youth - Grades –9-12 
 
 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: All are welcome! Please call or 
register at the Church Office. Remember, just attending 
church here does not automatically make you a registered 
parishioner. 

 

PASTORAL ADVISORY COUNCIL - We welcome your 
suggestions. Contact us at pac@sjcherndon.org.   

St. Joseph Church 
750 Peachtree Street 

Herndon, VA 20170-3798 
703-880-4300 

Visit us on our website: www.sjcherndon.org 

PASTORAL TEAM 
Rev. Mike Ciski, T.O.R., Pastor 
Rev. Alberto Bueno, T.O.R., Parochial Vicar 
Rev. Tom Bourque, T.O.R., Parochial Vicar 

 

 
 

ROOM/HALL RENTALS - PRIVATE BOOKINGS 
Call Mr. Danny Rucker - 703-880-4340 
 
 

PARISH OFFICES - Hours -  9 a.m. - 3 p.m., Monday - Friday 
CHURCH OFFICE: 703-880-4300,   FAX: 703-880-4320 
Facility Superintendent: Mr. Danny Rucker 703-880-4340 
Kitchen Manager: Mr. Jim Klenk 703-880-4312 
Network/IT Manager: Mr. John Peitler 703-880-4356 
Finance Administrator:  Ms. Teresa Westhues 703-880-4313 
Asst. Bookkeeper and Mrs. Beth Covert 703-880-4357 
Child Protection Liaison 
Music Director: Mrs. Alice Eelman 703-880-4321 
Religious Education Dir. Mr. Reyes Ruiz 703-880-4332 
Religious Ed. Secretary   Mrs. Rosalind Murphy     703-880-4305 
Parish Secretary and Mrs. Tisha Hilliard   703-880-4355 
Finance Assistant 
 

Parish Secretaries:  Mrs. Jeanne Nappier 703-880-4304 
 Mrs. Mary Kirby 703-880-4302 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: 
Wednesdays in the Church 7-9 p.m. 

CONFESSIONS: Saturday: 3:30 p.m.  
Eve of First Fridays: 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: The deadline for copy material is Mon-
day before Noon. Any announcements received after Monday 
will be in the next bulletin. Please submit material in writing or via 
e-mail at mkirby@sjcherndon.org. 
 
 

MARRIAGE: Arrangements must begin at least (6) months in 
advance of the date of the wedding. This is a Diocesan require-
ment. Call the Church Office for an appointment. 
 
 

BAPTISMS: Held Sunday at 2:00 p.m. in the church. Call the 
Church Office at least one month in advance. For parishioners 
who are asked to be Godparents, please contact the Church 
Office no less than 3 weeks before the event takes place to see 
if you meet the Diocesan requirements. 
 
 

BAPTISMAL CLASSES: Baptismal classes are required for 
all parents and God-parents prior to the child being baptized. 
The next Baptismal Class held here at St. Joseph is 
May 2, 2015 at 10:00 a.m. in parish meeting room 209. 

St. Joseph - National Blue Ribbon School 
 OFFICE: 703-880-4350, FAX: 703-880-4320 

Grade School K-8 
 Principal:    Mrs. Cindi Conroy 
             Secretaries:    Mrs. Mary Lewis 
                      Mrs. Barbara Beech 
                                   Mrs. Debbie Lizama 

   www.sjschoolva.org  
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Monday, April 13 
6:30 a.m.    -   Marcelino Beltran by Chris Beltran 
8:00 a.m.    +   William Mlakar by Paulette Mlakar 
Tuesday, April 14 
6:30 a.m.    +       James Powers by The Seeger Family 
8:00 a.m.    +           James & Rosemary Campenni by William & 
      Kathleen Campenni 
Wednesday, April 15 
6:30 a.m.    +   John Folco by The Murphy Family 
8:00 a.m.    +       Agatha Chou by Karen Clineff 
Thursday, April 16 
6:30 a.m.    +   Thomas McFadden by The Clair Family 
8:00 a.m.    -   Samuel L. Vaccarella by The Proctor Family 
Friday,  April 17 
6:30 a.m.  -       Shari Mahoney by Marissa Sajonas 
8:00 a.m.     -      Sue Grist by Marissa Sajonas 
Saturday, April 18  
6:30 a.m.      -   Saturday Prayer Group 
8:00 a.m.  -          Kevin & Therese Doak by The Breakfast  
      Bunch 
5:00 p.m.  -   Living and Deceased Parishioners of St.   
      Joseph’s Church 
7:30 p.m.  -   Mary Cahalane by The Miller Family 
Sunday, April 19 
7:00 a.m.    +   Ruth Launders by Jeffrey Fairfield 
8:30 a.m.    +   Maria Varbaro by Jay & Margie McCarthy 
10:00 a.m   +   Joseph Kover by Rose & Carroll Guindry 
11:30 a.m.  +   Hank Daniels by Helen Ortel 
1:00 p.m.   +   Marjorie Blackmar by David & Mary Kirby 
3:30 p.m.    -   Spanish Mass 
5:00 p.m.   -    Mary Kay Sullivan by The Stapor Family 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

St. Joseph School is accepting applications 
for the 2015-2016 school year. Please visit 
www.sjschoolva.org or call the school at 703
-880-4350 for more information and to 
schedule  a tour. 

 Once a Saint, always a Saint! 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 As we continue to celebrate the Easter Season, I would like 
to thank our music ministry for the wonderful music they 
provided for the Triduum liturgies.  It takes a lot of work to 
make things seem effortless. And speaking of work, the facility 
workers got their exercise in during those days.  They set up for 
Holy Thursday, and then had to turn around, remove things and 
set up for Good Friday. On Saturday morning the flowers came 
in and they had to set up for Easter; a big thank you to them for 
making the church look so good.  (Not to mention the work 
they did in cleaning the church up after all these services as 
well as the constant watering of the flowers so we can keep 
their beauty for as long as possible.) 
 I think most of us know that the Sunday after Easter has 
been designated as “Sunday of Divine Mercy.”  In 1931, Sister 
Faustina (a good Polish sister, now St. Faustina) was given 
revelations of Jesus who instructed her to tell the world to 
‘Trust in Him,’ and that any soul who sincerely asks for His 
mercy is never denied.  Throughout the centuries, similar 
messages were given to St. Gertrude and St. Margaret Mary 
Alacoque about God’s mercy for us in the life, death and 
resurrection of Jesus.  Jesus continually reminds us, that no one 
who asks for his mercy will be refused.  We remember this 
every week as we celebrate Eucharist together, but in a special 
way we do so today, one week after his passion, death and 
resurrection. 
 In her diary, Divine Mercy in My Soul, Jesus tells St. 
Faustina that He never withholds his compassion and mercy 
from anyone who asks, there is no sin that is too great for him, 
‘Let no soul fear to draw near to Me, even though its sins be as 
scarlet.’ (699)   But, just like as in the Scriptures, we are 
reminded that as we have received, so we should give.  We too 
are called to show mercy to others.  Entry 163 in her diary; St. 
Faustina writes how we are to exercise the three degrees of 
mercy.  “The first: the act of mercy, of whatever kind. The 
second: the word of mercy — if I cannot carry out a work of 
mercy, I will assist by my words. The third: prayer — if I 
cannot show mercy by deeds or words, I can always do so by 
prayer. My prayer reaches out even there where I cannot reach 
out physically.”   
 As we recognize how God continually extends mercy to us 
in our sinfulness, (sometimes time after time after time) may 
we also learn to show that same patience, compassion and 
mercy to others.  

In Baptism we are reborn as children of God, 
made members of His Church, and heirs to the King-
dom of Heaven. With this in mind, we welcome these 
children of God who were baptized on 
April 5, 2015: 
Anderson Miguel Alvarenga son of José & Seidy; 
Juan Carlos Artiga son of Juan & Marta; 
Marc Gabriel Balahadia son of Melbert & Gleziel; 
Joshua Alessandro Gutierrez son of Esmelada; 
Edvin Wilfredo Lopez son of Edwin & Lucila; 
Larissa Guadalupe Luna daughter of José & Fatima; 
Bryan Steve Merlos son of  Gilberto & Patricia; 
José Albeiro Reyes son of José & Marta; 
Alexis Perez Ramos daughter of Cain & Carmen 
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 “Wake Up The World” 2015  

Year of Consecrated Life 

Each week we will have insightful quotes and reflections 
on consecrated life.   

     Before I can tell my life what I want 
to do with it, I must listen to my life 
telling me who I am. 
 —Parker J. Palmer, Let Your Life 
Speak: Listening for the Voice of 

Contribution Statements for 2014 
Your 2014 Contribution Statements will be available upon 
request only. To have your statement emailed, send your 
request to bcovert@sjcherndon.org. Indicate in the subject 
line “2014 Contribution Statement Request”.  Please include 
in the email your name, address and Parish ID/Envelope 
number and phone number.  If you wish a paper copy, please 
call (703)880-4357.  Please leave your name, address and 
Parish ID/Envelope number in your message.  Indicate if you 
wish to have the paper statement mailed or if you will pick 
up at the Church Office.  For planning purposes, please note 
that any donations received after 3:00 pm Wednesday, 
December 31, 2014, including those at Masses on December 
31st for the January 1, 2015 Holy Day, have been processed 
by St. Joseph Church in calendar year 2015. 

 

THANKS TO OUR 
     SPONSOR 
 OF THE WEEK 

The Knights of Columbus invite all parishioners to a free 
estate planning workshop on Thursday, April 16, at 7:30 p.m. 
in parish meeting Room 214.  Come for about 45 minutes to 
hear how to protect your family and how the Knights can 
help.  Non-Knights and spouses are encouraged to attend.  
Refreshments will be provided.  RSVPs preferred, but not 
required.  Questions?  Contact the Grand Knight (council 
president) Rob Henry at (703) 433-2226 or at 
GrandKnight@kofc6175.org. 

THE WEEK AHEAD 
Sunday, April 12 
Second Collection - Parish Facility Fund 
St. Joseph Men’s Donut Sunday (HALL C) 
10:00 a.m. -     Preschool CCD (SCH) 
12:00 p.m. -     Secular Franciscans (SFO) Mtg. (Rm. 205, 208, 212) 
1:30 p.m.   -     Spanish Religious Education Classes (SCH) 
1:30 p.m.  -    Spanish Religious Education 1st Communion Parent’s 
       Mtg. (HALL C) 
1:30 p.m.    -    Spanish Youth Adult Mtg. (Rm. 217) 
2:00 p.m.    -    CS913, Den 11 (Rm. 214) 
5:00 p.m.    -    Spanish Prayer Group (Rms. 212-215) 
6:00 p.m.    -    Youth Group Mtg. (HALL C) 
6:30 p.m.    -     Catholic Movie Night (Rm. 209) 
6:45 p.m.    -     Great Adventure Bible Study (Revelation) (Rm. 210) 
7:30 p.m.    -     Adults Only Open BB (GYM) 
Monday, April 13 
10:00 a.m.  -     Mothers Weekly Gospel Mtg. (Rm. 214) 
6:00 p.m.    -     CS913, Den 7 (Rms. 214-215) 
7:00 p.m.    -     Great Adventure Bible Study (James/Psalms)    
           (Rm. 209) 
7:00 p.m.    -     Spanish Choir Rehearsal (CH) 
7:30 p.m.    -     CS913 Leader’s Mtg. (Rm. 205) 
Tuesday, April 14 
7:00 a.m.   -     St. Joseph’s Men’s Society Prayer Group (Rm. 210) 
9:00 a.m.   -     Little Messengers Co-Op (Rms. 214-217) 
7:00 p.m.  -     Religious Education Classes (CCD) Grades 5-8   
      (SCH) 
7:00 p.m.   -     Great Adventure Bible Series (Rm. 210) 
9:30 p.m.   -     Men’s BB II (GYM) 
Wednesday, April 15 
5:45 p.m.   -    CS913, Den 8 (Rm. 212) 
6:30 p.m.   -    Knights of Columbus Mtg. (Rm. 214-215) 
7:00 p.m.   -    Eucharistic Adoration (CH) 
7:00 p.m.    -    English RCIA (Rm. 209) 
7:00 p.m.    -    Adult Confirmation Class (Rm. 210) 
7:00 p.m.    -    Spanish Adult Catechism (Rms. 212-213) 
Thursday,  April 16  
6:30 p.m.    -    Knights of Columbus Mtg. (Rms. 212-214) 
7:00 p.m.    -    Youth Group Gathering (Rms. 206, 209) 
7:00 p.m.    -     St. Joseph Ladies’ Society Mtg. (Rm. 205) 
7:15 p.m.    -     Choir Rehearsal (CH) 
Friday, April 17 
8:45 a.m.    -      Great Adventure Bible Series (Matthew) (Rm. 209) 
9:30 a.m.    -      School Mass (CH) 
6:15 p.m.    -      Adult Bible Study (Rm. 205) 
7:00 p.m.    -      CS913, Den 3 (Rms. 212-213) 
9:30 p.m.    -      Men’s BBII (GYM) 
Saturday, April 18 
9:00 a.m.    -   10:30 a.m. -   Religious Education Classes (CCD)       
      Grades K-4 (SCH) 
9:00 a.m.    -   Spanish Legion of Mary (Rm. 214) 
3:30 p.m.    -   Confessions (CH) 
 
 

BISHOP IRETON HIGH SCHOOL SPRING ‘FIRST 
LOOK” EVENT - Bishop Ireton High School, 201 
Cambridge Rd. Alexandria, VA, is hosting a new “First 
Look” event on April 23rd  at 6:30 p.m. This event will 
provide 6th and 7th graders a chance to preview Bishop 
Ireton. Please RSVP by April 22nd to 
wilkinsonv@bishopireton.org. For more information, call  
703-751-7606. 

St. Joseph’s Men’s Society - The Men’s Society will host 
Deacon Sabatino from the Institute of Catholic Culture as 
our guest speaker at our monthly meeting on 
Wednesday, April 22nd at 7:30 in meeting Room 214. All 
men of the parish are invited  
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (CCD) 

THE YOUTH MINISTRY CORNER  
“Revolving Our Lives Around Christ” 

 

“Resurrected” Game Night, Sunday April 12th: All High 
School youth are welcome to join us this Sunday, April 12th for 
a night devoted to a range of intriguing games, Easter activities, 
great food, and wonderful fellowship. The night begins at 6:00 
p.m. in Parish Hall C and will move to different locations on 
the parish grounds for team activities. The winning team gets 
the prized Francis Doll, along with bragging rights. For more 
information about our ministry, go to www.sjcherndon.org and 
find the youth ministry tab.    
 

Looking for Handymen or Handywomen for week of Work 
Camp – June 22nd to June 25th in Shenadoah County: We 
are still in need of 2-3 handymen and women who are capable 
of leading a small worksite with youth and an adult volunteer. 
If you are handy with tools and/or construction, and believe 
God might be calling you to participate in this wonderful event, 
please let us know by calling 703.880.4309.   

First Holy Communion Practices for Religious 
 Education (CCD) Classes 
• Saturday, April 25 at 9:00 a.m. in the church (report to 

your classroom) 
• Monday, May 4th at 5:00 p.m. in the church (report to 

your classroom) 
The Ladies’ Society will be selling ties, veils and other First 
Communion gifts at the Religious Goods stand during both 
practices. 
First Holy Communion Mass Times  
• Saturday, May 9th at 9:30 a.m. for SJS students 
• Saturday, May 9th at 12:00 (noon) for Religious Educa-

tion (CCD) students 
Students need to arrive and be in their classrooms 45 minutes 
before Mass time. 

HIGH SCHOOL MUSICALS!!!! 
PVI Spring Musical – The Addams Family, April 17 – 19. 
Charles Addams’ eccentric family comes to life in this smash 
Broadway musical.  Early Bird & Family Discounts 
available.  Tickets on sale now.  See www.paulvi.net/producers 
for musical ticket order form, summer camp forms & more 
info, or call Mrs. Katherine Miller, 703-352-0925, ext. 371. 
Paul VI Catholic High School, 10675 Fairfax Blvd, Fairfax VA 
22030. 

Early Bird Registration 
 is open 

 for the 2015 Men's Society  
Annual Open Golf Tournament  

  
The event will take place on Friday, 
June 5, 2015, Herndon Centennial. 
Golf is open to all men, women and 
friends. Format is captain’s choice/

best ball.  Prizes will be awarded for 
both men's and women's teams as 

well as skill prizes and a chance to win a 2015 Lexus with 
a hole in one!  Tons of door prizes available to win as 
well. Early Bird Registration is $105/per golfer prior to 

May 22nd. Cost is $115 after May 22nd. For more 
information, contact Tom Madden @ 703-674-9466, 
t_madden@msn.com. 

Are You An Adult Catholic Who Needs To Be Confirmed? 
St. Joseph’s Parish is offering a seven week class for those 
baptized Catholic adults who have received their First Holy 
Communion but still have not received Confirmation. Clas-
ses began April 8th in Room 210 and are held every 
Wednesday from 7-8:30 p.m. Confirmation will be given by 
our Bishop, Paul S. Loverde Saturday, May 23rd at 7:30 p.m. 
at the Cathedral of St. Thomas More in Arlington. To register, contact 
Mr. Reyes Ruiz call 703-880-4332 or email at rruiz@sjcherndon.org. 

 "The Sound of Music" on stage Apr. 24-26 at Bishop O'Connell 
High School - Bring the whole family! "The Sound of Music." Show 
times are Friday and Saturday, Apr. 24 & 25 at 7 p.m. and Sunday, Apr. 
26 at 2 p.m. General admission tickets are on sale for $10, students and 
senior citizens are $5. Find out more and reserve your tickets at 
www.bishopoconnell.org/OCPlayers or call 703-237-1448.  Bishop 
O'Connell is located at 6600 Little Falls Road in Arlington. 

HIGH SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE – Sunday, Apr. 19th – 
Families of middle school students are invited to visit Bishop 
O’Connell High School on Sunday, Apr. 19th from 1 p.m. to 3 
p.m. There will be a presentation in the auditorium at 1 p.m. 
followed by classroom activities and much more. Meet the 
faculty, administration, students and coaches of this 2014 
School of Excellence! Bishop O’Connell is located at 6600 
Little Falls Road in Arlington. For more information, visit 
www.bishopoconnell.org/open or call 703-237-1433. 

St. Joseph’s Ladies’ Society - Our Next meeting is Thursday, 
April 16th at 7:30 p.m. Before our meeting we will be packing 
lunches for the Dranesville Elementary Backpack Lunch 
Program. Volunteers are always needed!  
We are planning for our Annual May Dinner for May 21st! 
Mark your calendars! More to follow!  
Do you know anyone that would be interested in becoming an 
Officer of this fine ministry? We are taking nominations for 
President, Vice President and Secretary. If you would like to 
know more about our ministry or would like to be nominated 
for one of these positions, please call Mary Kirby at 703-855-
3294.  

Again, I just wanted to thank the St. Joseph family for all the 
Masses, prayers, and sympathy cards I received at the death of 
my sister Susan.  I have experience many graces during these 
last few weeks and would like to thank you for your 
condolences.  As we continue in this Easter Season I pray that 
she is resting in the arms of her Loving Father. 
Again, thank you for all your kindnesses. 
Fr. Mike, T.O.R. 
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St. Joseph’s Homebound Outreach Transportation Team 
 

The Transportation Team provides the homebound with 
transportation to Mass, Church activities, doctor visits, 
prescription pick-up, grocery shopping, and brief errands. If you 
or a member of your family could use this assistance, you may 
call 703-880-4343 and leave a message with your name and 
contact information. 
If you would like to help out with the transportation ministry, 
once or twice a month for one hour, please call the Outreach 
hotline 703-880-4343 stating your interest, name and phone 
number. 
We are also in need of a Transportation Team Coordinator.  
This could also be a shared position among 2-3 people who take 
turns, perhaps rotating days.  The position requires receiving 
requests for transportation from the Outreach hotline, and then 
arranging for a volunteer (available from the team) to meet the 
request. If you are interested in this ministry, please call the 
Outreach hotline at 703-880-4343 and leave your name and 
phone number, and we will return your call. 

JOIN US FOR A CHURCH HISTORY FILM SERIES 
THIS SPRING 
   

The Adult Religious Education Program's Church 
History Class would like to invite you to view four 
outstanding Catholic History films this spring.  All films 
will start promptly at 7 pm in Room 209, so please plan 
to arrive at 6:45 pm to get settled. There is a capacity of 
50, so please RSVP to Mary Brett at 
dcmaryesq@aol.com to reserve your seat(s).  

   

 
April 12:  A Hand of Peace:  Pope Pius XII and the 
Holocaust (NR)  
  

April 19:  The Agony and the Ecstasy (NR 
 
April 26:  (This Week we are Highlighting:  
For Greater Glory (R)  What price would you pay for 
religious freedom? In this exhilarating action film, an 
impassioned group of men and women each make the 
decision to risk it all for family, faith and the very future 
of Mexico.  The film recounts the long-hidden, true story 
of the 1920s Cristero War, -the daring people¹s revolt 
that rocked 20th Century North America and stars Peter 
O'Toole, Andy Garcia and Eva Longoria. The R rating is 
for war violence.  
   
 
 

May 3: The 13th Day (NR) 

The Father Beiting Appalachian Mission Center (FBMC) 
Drive will be Saturday, May 2, 2015 from 8:00 AM until 
noon.  One of the major endeavors by the FBMC is to assist 
people whose homes have been damaged by flood or fire or are 
just old and need repair. We have a special request for building 
supplies for those willing to donate by buying 
new.  Specifically: 
 

2" X 4" X 8' untreated lumber 
8' or 10' galvanized roofing metal 
roofing and sheet rock screws 2" or 3" 
5 gal. buckets of aluminum roof coating   
roofing brushes to apply coating 
5 gal. buckets sheet rock mud 
5 gal. buckets white paint interior or exterior 

 

Otherwise, donations for furniture and household goods is still 
very much appreciated. To arrange for large items to be picked 
up, please call Mallory Fuhrer at 703-542-7955. 

 
 
 
 
St. Joseph’s Homebound Outreach 

The St Joseph’s Homebound Outreach ministry is in need of a 
Recording Secretary.  The duties of the Recording Secretary are 
to attend the monthly meetings, take minutes, and write them up 
for the officers’ approval at the following meeting.  The 
Recording Secretary may also be asked on occasion to send 
thank you notes or condolence notes.  If you are interested and 
available to help us in this ministry, or have questions you 
would like to discuss first, please call the Outreach Hotline at 
(703) 880-4343 and leave your name and phone number.  
Someone will promptly return your call. 

 To prepare for the World Meeting of Families and Pope 
Francis’s visit, we are studying a catechesis on family life 
called Love is Our Mission: The Family Fully Alive.  Previous 
monthly reflections are online at PhillyEvang.org/wmof. You 
can order the catechesis as a paperback or e-book, and learn 
more about September’s big event, at WorldMeeting2015.org. 
The details of the Papal Visit have not yet been confirmed. The 
Holy Father is expected Saturday, September 26th through 
Sunday, September 27th for the Festival of Families and Papal 
Mass.  Please check this site for all announcements regarding 
the Papal Visit and to sign up for updates. 

Saint Faustina – Messenger of Mercy, the one-woman drama 
on the life of the Divine Mercy Saint based on her Diary, comes 
to St. Timothy Catholic Church on Friday, April 17 at 2:00 PM. 
Nancy Scimone portrays St. Faustina in this internationally-
acclaimed presentation for all ages. No tickets required - a free-
will offering will be collected.  13809 Poplar Tree Rd., Chantilly 
20151. Ample parking; accessible. 703-266-8972 or 
www.SaintFaustinaDrama.NET. 
 

A special thank you to Troy & Anita Miller for 
contributing and arranging the palms for Palm 
Sunday and then creating a new arrangement 
with the palms for the Easter services. 
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COLORING PAGE FOR THE YOUNG 
 OR THE YOUNG AT HEART 

Young Adult CONTRA & SWING DINNER FORMAL on 
Saturday, April 25! Meet tons of young adults from all over the 
DC area!  Come to this popular twice-a-year event!  
6 pm - 8: Dinner 
8 pm - Midnight: Dance 
St. Veronica Catholic Church (Parish Hall), Chantilly, VA 
Admission: $22.00 for Dinner/Dance* OR $5 for Dance only 
* Dinner/Dance tickets must be bought online by 6 pm Thu, 
April 23rd.  All young adults in their 20's and 30's are 
welcome!  Sponsored by St. Veronica Young Adults.  See our 
Facebook page or email stveronicaya@gmail.com for more 
info.  

Collections: 
The Weekend of March 29 - Palm Sunday 
Offertory -         $30,849 plus Faith Direct - $12,593 
Holy Thursday -      $3,656 plus Faith Direct 
Good Friday (Holy Land Shrines) 
        $5,878 plus Faith Direct 
The Weekend of Easter - April 4-5 
Offertory -     $63,085 plus Faith Direct 

 
 
 
 
 
Catholic Business Network Dulles Chapter-Tuesday, April 
14th Meet Fr. Randy Sly, Priest from Our Lady of Hope 
Catholic Church. 
Topic: “A Quest Not Adventure: My Journey from Rock 
and Roll to the Rock of Ages.” 
Please join Northern Virginia Catholic Business Dulles Chapter 
for an evening to hear Fr. Randy Sly’s Life Story. His life is a 
very unique one from being an Anglican Bishop, a loving father 
and husband to being ordained as a Catholic Priest. We will be 
meeting at Re/Max Premier, 44675 Cape Ct #110, Ashburn, 
VA 20147. The meeting starts at 4:00PM and ends at 6:00PM. 
Beer, Wine & Heavy hor'dourves will be provided. 
Please RSVP at http://cbnnova.org/Dulles  
Guest and non-members are welcome. 

IT’S COMING … THE RESPECT LIFE 
MINISTRY BABY BOTTLE DRIVE to 
benefit HOPE in Northern Virginia located 
in Falls Church.  Your donations will help 
provide many of the material goods our 
clients depend on such as cribs, car seats, 
high chairs, clothing, diapers and 
formula.  Pick up a bottle after Mass on 
April 25/26 – Fill it with coins, bills or 
checks – Return your bottle on May 
2/3.  HOPE provides pregnancy counseling 
and assistance to women of all ages. 

We share the following points in regards to the blessed 
palms which we received at Mass on Palm Sunday. 
Father William Saunders shares the following in an 
article in the Catholic Herald, Disposal of religious 
items. 
“When the palm dries out, and the following Palm 

Sunday provides us with new palm [what does one do with the 
palm]? The basic rule for the disposition of these items is to burn 
or to bury them. The normal “rule of thumb” is that anything that 
has been blessed should be burned (and then the ashes buried) or 
simply buried. I remember as a child, several times when my father 
dug the hole to plant a new shrub, my Mom would first add the 
broken rosaries, which made me think of the new shrub as 
something holy. My job as a child was always to burn the old 
palm. Even as a pastor, I have a whole box of old palm, worn 
linens, and other things, that I save and burn 
periodically.” (5/21/14) 


